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Board of Trustees










Date:
20 January 2005

Time:
2.00 pm

Venue:
V&A Board Room

Present:


Paula Ridley (Chairman)
Professor Lisa Jardine

Professor Margaret Buck (items 2-9)
Mr Rick Mather

Mr Rob Dickins 
Mr Peter Rogers

Professor Sir Christopher Frayling
Mr Paul Ruddock

Mrs Jane Gordon Clark
The Rt Hon Sir Timothy Sainsbury

Ms Betty Jackson
Mr Samir Shah

In attendance:


Mark Jones, Director

Ian Blatchford, Deputy Director

David Anderson, Director of Learning & Interpretation (items 1-3)

Gwyn Miles, Director of Projects & Estate

Damien Whitmore, Director of Public Affairs

Paul Williamson, Director of Collections

Laurence Stracey, Director of Personnel & Visitor Services (items 1&2)

Helen Jones (Secretariat)

John Rider (Secretariat)

Apologies:
Jonathan Altaras, Marjorie Scardino

New Trustees:
The Chairman welcomed Betty Jackson and Samir Shah to their first meeting.

1
Declaration of interests

1.1
Sir Christopher Frayling declared an interest, as Chair of the Arts Council, should there be any discussion of the National Touring Grant application to the Arts Council for the UK tour of the Black British Style exhibition.

2
V&A Security
2.1
Mark Jones and Laurence Stracey gave a detailed report on the three thefts which had occurred between October and December 2004 and an update on the actions taken subsequently by  the Museum and the police, on the basis of a paper which had been circulated for the meeting.  The Board noted that the Secretary of State for Culture, Media & Sport had not yet responded to the Chairman’s letter regarding financial assistance from the Government towards the cost of the additional security measures. 

2.2
The Board agreed that the Chairman should write again to the Secretary of State stressing the concerns of the Trustees and pointing out the adverse effect the additional security measures were having on visitors’ experiences.  The Chairman would discuss security with Mark Wood, Chair of the Museums, Libraries and Archives Council (MLA).

3.
FuturePlan Update

3.1 Gwyn Miles brought the Board up to date on FuturePlan projects as follows:

· The Miniatures Gallery would open in March 2005

· The Jewellery Gallery would open in 2008

· The Garden, designed by Kim Wilkie, would open in July 2005

· The Sacred Silver & Stained Glass Galleries would open in November 2005

· The new Restaurant and the Sculpture in Britain Gallery, located around the Garden, would open in March 2006

· The new Shop, to be located in the existing Medieval Treasury Gallery, would open in September 2005

· The Islamic Gallery would open in June 2006

· The new Education Centre in the Henry Cole Wing would open in 2007

3.2
Gwyn Miles reported on the Exhibition Road scheme, a project spearheaded by RBKC and involving many of the institutions in the area (including the V&A), which was planned for completion in 2007/08, subject to funding from the Lottery.

4
Minutes of the previous meeting (18 November)

4.1
The Minutes of the 151st meeting were agreed.

5
Matters arising

5.1
None.
6
Chairman’s report

6.1 On behalf of the Board, the Chairman congratulated Lisa Jardine on the award of a CBE in the New Year Honours.

6.2 The Chairman had notified Trustees of their allocation to departments.

6.3 The Chairman would discuss the recent thefts and the legal responsibilities of Trustees with the Museum’s legal advisers.

6.4 The Chairman had visited the Donatello exhibition at the Henry Moore Institute in Leeds.

7
Director’s Report

7.1
The Board noted the Director’s Report circulated for the meeting and the following further points:

· Visitor numbers for 2004/05 were running below those for the previous financial year.

· The Dresser and Black British Style exhibitions had exceeded their targets for visitors, but the Encounters exhibition, which had been well-received by the media, had failed to meet its target.

· The Vivienne Westwood exhibition, which closed in Australia at the end of January, would tour to Shanghai, Taipei and San Francisco.

· The Must-Have Toys exhibition at the Museum of Childhood had been very successful.

· The private view of the Style and Splendour exhibition would take place on 1 February.

· Collect, the contemporary arts fair organised by the Crafts Council, had been successful.

· An article in the Evening Standard ‘Plan for V&A Strand’ had been prompted by the Director’s response to an article by Sir Simon Jenkins on the possible use by the V&A of space in Somerset House.  A paper on this, and other possible collaborations, would be circulated for the next Board meeting.

8
Reports from Committees and V&A Enterprises Ltd

8.1
Audit:

· The format of the V&A Risk Register would be revised. 

· Major issues for the Internal Auditor in 2005 would be security of the collections and IT security.

· A report on commercial insurance, for which HM Treasury rules were unclear, would be made in due course.

8.2
Buildings Strategy:
· The acoustics in the Raphael Cartoon Gallery had been discussed.

· The Committee received an update on sustainability.

· The next stage of the Museum of Childhood development plan would be discussed on 24 January.

8.3
Development:

The Board noted the report circulated for the meeting and the following further points:

· Substantial private funding was needed to sustain the Medieval & Renaissance Galleries project.

· A sponsor had been found for the 17th Century Chinese Ceramics display.

8.4
Finance:
· The forecast deficit for 2004/05 had increased.

· The Committee recommended that the finances of the Friends should be managed by the V&A.

· The Committee had discussed a range of measures to ensure a balanced budget for 2005/06.

8.5
Theatre Museum:
· Consultant Jane Wentworth had given a presentation on Museum Branding and New Identity and would do further work on the potential name for the Museum.

· The Museum’s foyer had been refurbished.

· Discussions with LTM on the impact of its development project continued but it had agreed to contribute towards funding the move of the Museum’s archive.

· The Friends had agreed to contribute towards the funding of the purchase of the Oliver Messel Archive.

· The opening of the Peter Pan exhibition had been attended by Estelle Morris.

· Improvements had been made to the Museum website.

· The Museum had commissioned a map of the ‘Museum Mile’, an area stretching from Kingsway to Euston, which held the largest concentration of specialist museums in the UK.

8.6 V&A Enterprises Ltd

· Jo Prosser had been confirmed as Managing Director.

· The designs for the new Shop had been approved.

· The budget for 2005/06 would be agreed after further review by VAE.

9
Any other business

9.1 Next Board meeting, Thursday 10 February 2005 at 2.00 p.m. at the V&A.

9.2 Trustees discussed briefly the design of the next issue of the V&A Annual Review.

John Rider/ Helen Jones

 February 2005
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